
 
February 20, 2022 
 
 
Dear Friends in Christ, 

 
Seth and I recently had this conversation as I 
pretended to be a lonely boy, and he wanted to 
help me.  He gave me a New Testament as our 
conversation grew more about how to be saved. 

Me:  “You mean sin is something I do that is bad?” 
Seth:  “Yes!” 
 

Me:  “But what if I don’t want to go to Hell?  What must I do?” 
Seth:  “Pray!” 
 

Me:  “What do I pray?” 
Seth:  “Lord Jesus, I want to go to Heaven.  Please save me.  In Jesus’ name, Amen.” 
 

Me:  “Oh, I ask Him to save me?” 
Seth:  “Yes!  Then you will go up to Heaven when you die.” 
 

Me:  “What about my sin?” 
Seth:  “Jesus died for our sins!  That means the nails in His hands, the crown of thorns on His head, 
and He died.” 
 

Me:  “What happened when they buried Him?” 
Seth:  “He came back alive!” 
 

Me:  “So, Jesus is our Saviour?” 
Seth:  “Yes!  Because He died for our sins.” 
 

Incredibly, little children can grasp the salvation message when adults stumble at such simple truths. 
 

We are thanking the Lord that, as of today, $2,168 has been raised on GiveSendGo.  There was a 
problem with the website on two separate occasions.  First, the site crashed due to unprecedented 
giving to the Freedom Convoy.  Second, the site was hit by hackers to prevent giving to the Convoy.  
We lost quite a few gifts during that time. 
 

On April 6th, Seth has his appointment at St. Louis Children’s Hospital, and the charges for the 
consultation and tests will be $7,000 on that day.   Please pray that God will provide.  Also, Brandon 
and Jennifer must rent an apartment in the St Louis area for a couple of months until they can find a 
permanent home.  Please pray that the Lord will provide the necessary funds and the right place to 
live. 
 

We now have two ways people can give towards this need.  If you want to use the GiveSendGo 
website, here is where you can make your gift: 
 

www.givesendgo.com/G2H5V 



If you don’t want to give through GiveSendGo, you can send your donation to our mission office.  
Please make your donation payable to Baptist International Outreach.  In the Memo, be sure to write 
Seth Fund.  Send to the BIO address at the end of this letter. 
 

As we prepare for a short furlough in the US, we praise the Lord for Sipho Mlilo.  He is my assistant 
in ministry and is supported by two churches here in South Africa.  He has taken over all the classes 
I’ve been teaching on Zoom and will be leading the ministry in our absence.  I am fully confident in 
his ability to manage everything in our absence. 
 

Please let us know if you know of someone with a good used car for sale.  We don’t have the 
resources we used to have on previous furloughs.  Any information would be greatly appreciated. 
 

Praise the Lord that Sibongile, a young woman who has been attending for several months, 
accepted Jesus as her Saviour this morning after the service.   
 
2 And Jesus called a little child unto him, and set him in the midst of them, 3  And said, Verily 
I say unto you, Except ye be converted, and become as little children, ye shall not enter into 

the kingdom of heaven.   
Matthew 18:2-3 

 
 

In Christ, 

 

 
Chris and Lucinda Radebaugh 
South Africa 
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